CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING
NOVEMBER 27, 2018
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Deacon Schofield.  Members present were Jim O’Leary, Jim McLellan, Rita Selby, Joseph Braga, Deacon Bill Schofield, and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Rita Selby made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.

1)  BAZAAR
Father Lemlin reported that the bazaar was a success with net proceeds of approximately $21,000 which is about the same as last year.  Those who attended the bazaar enjoyed it.  The committee will hold a wrap up meeting in the near future.
2) SCOUTS

Jim McLellan reported that the scouts will be selling Christmas trees again at the Holy Ghost grounds.  A camper will be used instead of the shed.  February 3rd will be scout Sunday.
3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC 

Rita Selby reported that three new volunteers are working at Grandma’s Attic.  From September 26th through November 26th 524 people were served.  There were 131 customers on the Saturday of the bazaar. 

4) FAITH FORMATION

Father Lemlin advised the committee that faith formation is ongoing.  Confirmation will be at St John and James Church on April 27th.
5) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin advised the committee that the work at the end of the driveway and behind the church was complete.  The rain has been helping the newly planted trees.  Per the Kent County Water Authority backflow valves are being installed.
6) SURVEY

Father Lemlin advised the committee that a summary of the survey results will be in an insert in the church bulletin this weekend.
7) PROPOSAL

Father Lemlin advised the committee that Saint Mary Parish and Saints John and James Parish had submitted a proposal to Bishop Tobin on November 1st to permit the parishes to solidify the connection between them.  They have been sharing ministries.  The proposal is intended to prepare the two parishes for merger as Father Spina intends to retire in June 2019.  Church of Christ the King has already merged the preparation of the Sacrament of Confirmation and will continue interaction with Saint Mary Parish and Saints John and James Parish.  The specifics of an eventual merger cannot be known at the present time due to variables that can happen in a 3-5 year period of time.
8) OTHER BUSINESS

Rita Selby suggested that the amount of donuts at coffee ‘an be reduced due to a decrease in participation.
The next meeting will be held on February 12, 2019
There being no further business Jim O’Leary made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Joe Braga. and unanimously approved.

